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Barnstable County League of Sportsman’s Clubs Notes

25 April 2024

 Meeting was held at The Brewster Sportsman’s & Civic Club via in-person and ZOOM on 25 April 2024

There was a quorum- 8 out of 14 organizations present.

Pledge of Allegiance & Moment of Silence-  

Minute-  Motion was Made & Second to Accept the March Minuets as written.

Treasurer Report – Motion was Made & Second to except the Treasures Report as read 

Bills and Debts - No Bills (GOAL Membership All-Set) 

Correspondence - None At This Time 

Distinguished Guests –  Senator Julian Cyr Cape & Island District and Candidate for Re-Election. He was first elected to the State Senate in November 2016 and is now serving in his fourth term. As one of the youngest senators in the 40-member body, he holds several important roles, including Senate Assistant Majority Whip, Chair of the Joint Committee on Public Health, Vice Chair of the Joint Committee on Mental Health, Substance Use, and Recovery, and membership on committees overseeing health care financing, housing, elder affairs, telecommunications, utilities, energy, and racial equity and inclusion. His main issues are Public Health,Wastewater & Housing. He spoke of Fisheries and wanting to add Ice Machines at Wellfleet Harbor. He spoke of Gun Violence as it related to suicides. He spent 3Hrs. with Toby at Cape Gun Works and was very impressed with the facilities and received a large amount of education on stuff he had never knew. He spoke about the Ghost Gun issue and the Red Flag (ERPO) and Mental Health. 

A League Member brought up the importance of educating children and letting them shoot at an early age, he wasn’t against that!

It was brought up to him how unfair it was that our Fishermen & Lobstermen have so many restrictions because of Whales and yet the Wind Farmers where given a 1,000 incidental whale death pass by the Federal Government! He was shocked with that statement and said he would be looking into it!! 

The on-going issue with stocking birds at the National Seashore was brought up and he indicated he would look into it and reach out to Superintendent Flynn and get back to us. 

The bill regarding the Free & Discounted License Reimbursement to DFW from the General Fund Annually was disgusted and Senator Cyr indicated he would support it.   

Committees: 
Mass Wildlife -Jason Zimmer attended via Zoom and has submitted this report:

MassWildlife Southeast District Report – April 2024  

· Trout stocking going very well. No vehicle issues and plenty of positive reports/kudos coming in from anglers. Expect to wrap up stocking on or before May 10th . 
·  MassWildlife hosted the 79th Annual Northeast Association of Fish and Wildlife Conference in Hyannis on April 21-24. Numerous staff were involved with planning and logistics for the conference and gave presentations on various fish and wildlife conservation projects. Two agency staff, Jim Cardoza (former bear/fur-bearer biologist) and Susan Langlois (Hunter Education Coordinator) received awards from NEAFWA at the conference. 
·  Prescribed fires were completed at Frances A Crane WMA, Penikese Island Sanctuary and on a conservation easement and partner lands on Cuttyhunk this month. Additional prescribed fires are planned this spring at several locations in the SE District in accordance with habitat management goals. 
·  The annual waterfowl hunting regulations were passed. The only changes to the original proposal was pushing the Brant season 2-weeks later. The proposal to modify the coastal/central zone in the area of the Taunton River was deferred to next year to allow time for additional discussion and research.  
· The District Supervisor and District Wildlife Biologist, both of whom are active members in MassWildlife’s R3 program, helped organize and run a sight-in day for new turkey hunters in cooperation with the Marshfield Rod & Gun Club. The program was very well received and attendees received some guidance and education on how to properly pattern a shotgun for turkey hunting, in addition to some basic turkey hunting and marksmanship skills.  
· Update on the America the Beautiful Challenge Grant: The projects funded through the grant, including the Red Brook Restoration Project (aka Century Bog) are progressing well. Contracts are now in place with multiple project partners and we have just executed a contract with Inter-Fluve to update the Century Bog design and permitting.  
· District staff assisted with holding an online/virtual turkey scouting and hunting class, again as part of our R3 efforts. There were close to 75 participants that received background information on turkey hunting regulations, biology, how to identify turkey sign, hunting tactics and how to effectively scout for turkeys. 
·  Progress continues to be made on habitat restoration projects at the old Sandwich Game Farm WMA. We have completed hazardous materials testing on the buildings to be demolished and are in the process of preparing a request for proposals for the actual demolition. We have also ordered a custom native seed to continue to restore the fields on the property and have begun the process, with the cooperation and support of the Cape Cod Museum of Natural History, to remove old benches and other unauthorized structures on the WMA. Further, we are cooperating with the Museum to permit volunteers to collect important breeding bird data on the WMA with mist net arrays as part of the MAPS program.  
· We also continue to see increased education and enforcement on the WMA dog regulation at several problem WMAs in the District. A special thank you to the officers involved in those efforts.  
· MassWildlife continues to be engaged and involved in the Middleborough Conservation Commission hunting review and policy development process, providing data and guidance to the commission.  
· The District Supervisor and Wildlife Biologist attended annual required Large Animal Response Team and Bear Attack Protocol training along with our partners at the Massachusetts Environmental Police. 
·  The Youth Turkey Hunt is on Saturday April 27th. Camp Edwards will once again be open for interested youth hunters and their mentors. Thanks goes out to Bobby George, Barnstable County League member for his efforts scouting for youth hunters. 
·  District staff are assisting a new research project looking at diamondback terrapin populations and habitat use at several sites in the District. This work includes supporting and conducting surveys, trapping and assistance with deploying and recovering acoustic receivers in tidal estuaries. 
·  MassWildlife will be hosting a coyote talk online on May 9th at 7pm. 
·  The next fisheries and wildlife board meeting will be held on May 9th at 1pm. The meeting will be available for both in person attendance and on zoom.
Jason E. Zimmer
District Supervisor
Southeast Wildlife District
Massachusetts Division of Fisheries & Wildlife
195 Bournedale Road, Buzzards Bay, MA  02532
p: (508) 759-3406 | f: (508) 759-0381
mass.gov/masswildlife | facebook.com/masswildlife
Mass Marine Fisheries- Ross K. Kessler Did Not Attend But Did Send And Email:

Mike-
I am uncertain if I will make tomorrow night’s meeting in Brewster.  Not much has changed since last month.  I did receive the below information which should be the final regs for  this summer’s fishing season changes from last year:
The most up to date regs can always be found here:
https://www.mass.gov/info-details/recreational-saltwater-fishing-regulations
· Also considering changes to primary purchase requirements to address ongoing enforcement challenges on the North Shore (e.g., fish begin dropped off at dealers without dealer personnel present). 

· Black Sea Bass, Scup, and Summer Flounder

	
	Mode
	Open Season
	Bag Limit
	Minimum Size

	Summer Flounder
	Private Vessels & For-hire Vessels
	May 24 – Sept 23
	5 fish
	17.5”

	
	Shore
	
	
	16.5”

	Scup
	Shore
	May 1 – Dec 31
	30 fish
	9.5” 

	
	Private Vessel
	
	
	11”

	
	For-hire Vessel
	May 1 – June 30
	40 fish
	11”

	
	
	July 1 – Dec 31
	30 fish
	

	Black Sea Bass
	All modes
	May 18 – Sept 3
	4 fish
	16.5”


 Ross Kessler 

 Massachusetts Division of Marine Fisheries

Recreational Fisheries’ program Public Access Coordinator

836 S Rodney French Boulevard
New Bedford MA, 02744
ross.kessler@state.ma.us 
(508 742-9738

Cape Cod National Seashore – Did Not Attend-No Report: 

NO NEWS ON BOBWHITE QUAIL STOCKING PROGRAM 

Mass. EPO’s–Sgt Daniel McGonagle Did Attend : 

· Efforts to Protect Right Whales in Cape Cod Bay: Conducting boat patrols for illegal/abandoned lobster gear running & 10 Knot speed restriction still in effect 

· Continue to patrol areas for illegal dirt-bike and ATV activity both on private and public lands.

· They have been continuing to set aside time to work the Dog Leash issues at Crane and the Sandwich Game Farm WMA. 

· The M5 (Bourne To Yarmouth and Martha's Vineyard) is at Full Staff. The M6 (Dennis to Provincetown and Nantucket) plan to be at full strength by Deer Season. 

· The Agency is currently searching for a new Director/Colonel, Shaun Santos retired on March 1st. 

· EPO’s were getting ready for Turkey Season!  

-Danny McGonagle
Sgt Daniel McGonagle, M61
Daniel.mcgonagle@mass.gov
Massachusetts Environmental Police
South Coastal Bureau
Cell (857)270-1636
Mass State Council of Sportsmen (MSC)-Meeting  on April 7th via Zoom : 

Super Raffle SELL SELL: Without the Banquet this will be the Councils Biggest and Only Fund Raiser this year!! Tickets are still available see Stanley, all Ticket Stubs and Money must be back to Stanley by our Annual Meeting in May!! So SELL SELL!! 

Hunter Ed. Update: A Volunteer Coordinator has been hired. The learn to hunt program is expanding along with the paperwork for the instructors. 

Legislation: The Gun Bill has been set to a Conference Committee and is stalled at this time we need to keep it that way till Aug. 1st. WE NEED TO KEEP THE PRESSUER UP ON THE COMMITTEE

Ware River Watershed: Meeting is April 11th at the Rutland Library, items that are being discussed are the Ruebin Walker Road, Covered Bridge Road, Prison Camp Road and swimming at Comet Pond.

DFW Board Meeting: In Westborough Headquarters on April 17th in Person & Zoom 12:30PM at 2:30PM there was a Public Meeting on the proposed 2024 Migratory Waterfowl Regulations followed by a vote to approve all changes of the Regulations!! 

Council Scholarships: Motion Made, Second & Approved to issue 2 Scholarships this year! Two Applicants where approved to receive this years Scholarships! 

Next Meeting: May 5th  via Zoom (Anyone interested to attend I can send you the zoom link!! 

New Business: Barnstable County sent a letter to the F&W Board requesting Chukar Partridge be added to the Special Winter Hunt Program. Motion made Second and Approved to support this change. 

Closed Meeting at 11:15

Massachusetts Conservation Alliance (MCA)- Meeting Apr. 17th  via Zoom

Legislation -  We need to sync up with GOAL on their Bills also Wayne has been establishing a cross-link on the MCA Web Site to the MSC Website for the Watch List.! MCA & State Council very busy trying to keep up with many anti-bills!!  Gun Bill Stalled in Conference Committee need to keep that way till Aug 1st !!  

Finances: Treasures Report Approved as Read.  
 Fund Raising Raffle:    Need Volunteers for MCA Tables at Cabala's & Bass Pro.May 4 & 5. Raffle Drawing will be May 19th at the Monument Beach Sportsman’s Club in Conjunction with their 3-D Archery Shoot. There has been 4000 Raffle Tickets for 26 Prizes printed so packets can be taken/sent out & sold as needed by MCA Affiliated Organizations. Donation was received from the League & Members to fund the Fishing Charter!!  This is the only Fund Raising Activity of the MCA so SELL SELL!!  

Lobbying Fund:   Still excepting donations for any future expenses so continue to spread the word the individual Sportsperson can go to the following link and donate by Credit Card whatever they can no matter how small or big it is all needed: 

Donate today to the MCA Sportsmen's Action Fund (revv.co) 

Or if they prefer they can send a check:  

Make the Check Out to the: Worcester County League, and in the notes indicate it's for the MCA Lobbyist Fund. 

Mail It to: Worcester County League 

                P.O. Box 766 

                West Boylston MA. 01583  

MCA Website :  https://www.massconservationalliance.org    

If you go on there you will see a calender that will post our upcoming meetings, what we have been working on, funds that we have collected, and what we are doing with them.

Email address list:  If you go to the website you will see a link where you can enter your email to receive updates regarding regulation and legislation important to the sporting community of Massachusetts (Address needed so we can provide you with your Senator and House Rep Information).

Lawn Sign Campaign: The MCA in conjunction with GOAL has Kicked off a Stop H.4139 & Process Matters Lawn Sign Campaign! We have signs available here tonight for anyone that can put them out, these signs cost the MCA $6.00ea so if you can give a donation to cover the cost that would be great but if you can’t but can put the signs out Please Take Some!! If you need more signs there will be several drop-off locations Cape Gun Works is one or you can go on the MCA Web Site to order signs directly or see where the closes drop off spot is or just call President Veloza and he will get you some signs!! 

New Business: Barnstable County sent a letter to the F&W Board requesting Chukar Partridge be added to the Special Winter Hunt Program. Motion made Second and Approved to support this change. 

The next meeting of MCA is on May 1st 8PM By Zoom: Anyone wishing to attend may contact President Veloza and he will forward the link to you!

Meeting Adjourned at 9:30PM

Mass Jr, Conservation Camp Committee - 

 Still Need Fund Raising Ideas To Continue To Fund This Very Important Scholarship. With $6000 in the fund, spending $1100 for a camper this fund will not last very long. Steve Albright, Mark Galkowski & Bobby George are the committee to work this, contact them with any of your ideas!! The committee did have a meeting and are looking at a possible Fund Raising Raffle for a Black Powder Gun. More to follow soon, hopefully we can get it together! 

We are open for Camper Candidates!! 

Old Business  

Unleashed Dogs at WMA’s:  We Still Need To Keep Calling The EPO Radio Room each & every time we see a Violation of any kind including Unleashed Dogs, ATV & Trail Bikes etc. We need those calls logged in the more the better it will get someone’s attention!!    

 Rabies program:  Charlie report No Positive!! Baiting by Helicopters will begin again this May from the Canal to Halifax & Small Sections of Sandwich! Charlie did report we need to keep and eye out for the Avian Flu (Bird Flu) watch your backyard Chickens & Ducks! Also Avian Flu has Killed a lot of Seals & Sea Lions!! 

Clothing: Charlie has purchased BCL Logo Hat’s and only has 2 left For Sale at $20ea. Lets see how these sell before we order T-Shirts & Sweat Shirts!! 

H 4139/S2572 Up-Date: These bills are stalled in the Conference Committee let’s hope they stay that way until Aug. 1st. WE NEED TO KEEP THE PRESSUER UP ON THE COMMITTEE

CCNS Pheasant Program: With this program discontinued we need to stay on top of the possibility of stocking Quail in the area!! The present policy of the Seashore Personal is Totally Not Acceptable!! Mike indicated he did talk to the Commissioner and haven’t heard back yet! But also at the last DFW Board Meeting Mike asked our Southeastern Representative to bring this subject up. Director Tisa has sent a formal request to the Cape Cod National Seashore(CCNS) Superintendent requesting the Bob-White Quail Program. The (CCNS) Superintendent has indicated she had received the request and would be acting on it within 30 Days! We all do not have a good feeling about this and feel we need some outside pressure from Washington DC to way in!! Mike has been in contact with the US Sportsmen’s Alliance to get them involved again!! 

Letter Requested to be sent to the DFW 7 Person Board: For Chukar Partridge be added to the Pheasant and Quail that maybe released for the Special Winter hunt permit from January 1 to March 31. Received confirmation that it has been received just awaiting action by the Board.  

New Business: 

With Senator Moran not running for reelection, Representative Peak  just announced her retirement, Stiff Competition for Representative Xiarhos and Vieira this will be a very active and important election year we need to be involved and get the Sports-Persons Vote out for our Candidates!! (Just like what happen with Senator Durand in Worcester County it can be done and we need to be involved)

 For the Good of the Order:  May 19 & 26 Tri-County 3-D Archery Shoot Monument Beach Sportsman’s Club 7AM to 12Noon, May 19th MCA Raffle Drawing 11:30 at the Monument Beach Sportsman’s Club.

Next meeting:  Next BCL meeting will be held on May 23rd This will be our Annual Meeting & Election of Officers at The Bass River Rod & Gun Club (620 Route 6A Yarmouthport, MA.)  Social hour at 6:30 PM, Dinner at 7:00 PM, and meeting to follow.

Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at 10:30PM.

Mike Veloza         e-mail: mveloza@aol.com 

John Mawhinney   e-mail: john_mawhinney@comcast.net 




